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Our building is closed, but our hearts are open!
All services are held virtually. Visit https://emanuelsb.org for more information.

Friday, January 1, 6:30pm:   Erev Shabbat Service with Rabbi Reznick 

Saturday, January 2, 10:00am: Torah Study  (Zoom Only)

Friday, January 8, 6:30pm: Shabbat B’Yachad  
with Rabbi Reznick and Rick&Addie Lupert

 Friday, January 15, 6:30pm:  
Joint Erev Shabbat Service with Temple Beth El, Riverside 

with Rabbi Suzanne Singer and Cantor Bern-Vogel

 Friday, January 22, 6:30pm: Erev Shabbat Service 
with Rabbi Emerita Lisa Edwards of Beth Chayim Chadashim 

and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Friday, January 29, 6:30pm: Shabbat Shirah Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday, January 30, 10:00am: Shabbat Morning Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Learn about this week’s Torah Portion
Want more information about the Torah portion for the week?  

The Union For Reform Judaism publishes a weekly guide available at 
 https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study.   

If you’re reading this online, click on the web address to be taken there now.

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study


As 2020 comes to a close, some of us are celebrating a new beginning, even if it isn’t the
Jewish new year. As we continue to re-invent Jewish life while our building is closed to
keep you all safe during this surge in Corona Virus; we want to remind you we are still here.
January holds so many exciting things for Congregation Emanu El. We are continuing to
partner with other local synagogues to bring you dynamic joint Shabbat experiences,
uplifting educational programming, and community connection and care.

In January we are partnering with Temple Beth el in honor of MLK weekend. We will
join together on Friday night January 15th in a joint service with Rabbi Suzanne Singer and
learn about her dedication to social justice efforts in our local community. On Saturday, 

January 16th, together we will watch a screening of Shared Legacies: The African American Jewish Civil Rights 
Alliance. At the end of the film we will hold a discussion about the critical issues addressed within. Gather your 
friends on zoom or Facebook and plan to join us for this special Shabbat experience

SHARED LEGACIES: The African-American Jewish Civil Rights Alliance 
The crucial historical lessons of Black-Jewish cooperation are revisited and revived in this urgent call to action. 

The modern alliance between African-Americans and Jewish Americans dates to the NAACP founding in 1909. 
Since then, both groups have endured segregation and racism, from the codified bigotry of southern Jim Crow laws, 
to blatant bias in real estate, employment, higher education and politics. Common cause was found in the turbulent 
‘60s Civil Rights era, as Jewish leaders backed Dr. King’s efforts at racial equality and harmony. Yet, the 
relationship has frayed in recent years, as a once mighty bond of support and respect has seemingly faded, been 
forgotten or ignored. Shared Legacies contends with issues of systemic racism that engulf us in the current national 
crisis and pursues the aspiration of Dr. King to create a "coalition of conscience."

Also in January we are inviting Rabbi Lisa Edwards, Rabbi Emerita of Beth Chayim Chadashim on Friday 
January 22nd, 2021 to lead us in prayer. Additionally we will come together and celebrate Shabbat In a joint service 
with Temple Sinai of Palm Desert and their new Rabbi David Novak, on Friday February 5th. New beginnings 
mean many new prayer experiences with new friends and old. Please tell your friends and plan to join us online for 
an exciting beginning to 2021. Together we will pray in a new year filled with hope and promise for a better world.

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

II’’vvee  ggoott  aa  ffeeeelliinngg  ttwweennttyy--oonnee  iiss  ggooiinngg  ttoo  bbee  aa  ggoooodd  yyeeaarr..
Those words were written in 1968 by Pete Townshend, as part of the rock opera

Tommy. The song (which you can hear if you click on this article) is complex and
confusing, as most of Tommy is. As it begins, young Tommy’s family has been torn apart,
an experience which changes him forever. Those words, and the rest of the song, are uttered
by the most toxic influence in Tommy’s life. They’re cynical and manipulative. But, I don’t
mean them that way. I mean them sincerely.  We still have work to do, but I think ’21 is
going to be not just a good year, but a great one. 

As I write this, the very first doses of COVID-19 vaccine are being given to first
responders. This is the culmination of an amazing effort from scientists and governments all

around the world. The world has never seen such an incredible coordinated response to a health crisis. Indeed, it’s
never needed one like this before. We enter 2021 still in the throws of political uncertainty, economic uncertainty,
and a worldwide pandemic. We may not have even seen the worst of it, but I firmly believe that we are finally on
the right path. I hope you do too. 

In the meantime I urge you to stay home as much as possible. We are so close to ending this horrible pandemic,
and if we are all careful we can get to the finish line together. With the backing of my Executive Committee, I have
made the decision to completely close our building until it is safe to reopen. Please do not come in unless there is
an emergency need. We can make arrangements to provide scrip, gift shop items, and anything else you need
completely contactlessly. I beg you, do not come to the building until it is safe. 

We’ll all make it through this, and with luck we will join together and celebrate by the late spring. I hope to see
you all then.

SSttuuaarrtt  SSwweeeett
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https://youtu.be/WoW_0NuaPj4


Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, January 21, 7:00pm, via Zoom

All are welcome
______________________________________________________________________________

Contact Sisterhood President Karyn
Lehmann for Sisterhood meetings.

Celebrating ‘This Precious
Life’ 2021 

Excerpts from interpretations
of the Psalms* [Alden Solovy] 

From Pesach 2020 until
now, we have celebrated,
mourned, connected, grieved,
consoled, laughed and cried

together via our new-found and ever-growing
technologies on zoom. While the joy of actually
singing simultaneously via zoom still begs for
not-yet-achieved technological advances, we turn the
corner of this secular year filled with both sorrow and
hope, and let us least say, Hallelujah! 2020 truly is
hindsight – forever!! 

My old friend from college days in Beloit,
Wisconsin, Alden Solovy, has become one of the
most prolific liturgical poets of our time, giving new
life to ancient texts that we read and sing.  His newest
collection, This Precious Life, was written during
2020 and now being published in 2021 in this time of
the still-raging Covid pandemic;  he reaches out from
his Jerusalem office across the continents,  knowing
that everyone of us has been affected profoundly, in
one way or another, either as essential workers on the
frontline, grieving loved ones or friends, or simply by
the isolation as a result of trying to protect ourselves
and one another from contracting the potentially fatal
virus.   

Alden suggests that “..each of us is being asked –
perhaps required – to consider what gives our lives
meaning. What we value. Our connections. Our
contributions. Our legacy. The past. The future. This
very moment. This precious life. The place in which
we encounter the Divine.”

Psalms [of which we have 150!] are some of our
most ancient texts and originally chanted, were
written to serve the needs of the complex human
condition. To console, for rejoicing and mourning;
for study, healing, fertility and to ensure safe travels,
to name just a few.

This month we will celebrate MLK Shabbat [Jan
15] together with Rabbi Suzanne Singer and
Congregation Beth El of Riverside combining our
music, liturgical and special readings. 

Mountain Prayer at Twilight’
*’I just want to do God’s will. 
God has allowed me to go up to the mountain.
And I’ve looked over,
And I’ve seen the Promised Land.” 

 and also Shabbat Shirah [Jan 22 and 23] when we
read B’shalach ‘ The Song of the Sea ….

*’…Let us sing a song of salvation
A song of absolution, benevolence, and
compassion, 
Of deliverance, freedom, and emancipation,
Of power, rescue and release, 
Of pardon, restoration, and reprieve,
Of the might and mercy of our Maker,
Of God’s generosity and grace…’

Chazak, Chazak, v’nitchazek  May we all
continue to be strengthened so that we may
strengthen one another as we begin the secular new
year of 2021 with renewed prayers of hope for health
and renewal. 

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel  

Dear CEE Congregants,
 Happy New Year!

May 2021 bring you good
health, much joy, and great
memories – and may we finally
be able to leave our homes safely
without having to fear the
Covid-19 virus!

We are half way through our
fiscal year!  Our revenues are down from prior years
due to financial difficulties faced by our members.
Please give as generously as possible to our
Congregation.  The Temple Board has been very
careful to keep our expenses to minimum while
providing you all with quality programs and an
excellent religious school education.

In the February issue of the temple bulletin, I will
publish our 6-month financial position.  If at any time
you would like to know the financial status of the
congregation, please contact me and I will share that
information with you.  As a member of our
congregation this information is available to you.  I
can be reached at 704-756-7427 or send me an e-mail
address at kathy.rosenfeld@gmail.com.

Shalom!

Kathy Rosenfeld
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The hope I feel rolling into
the new year is palpable. I
have not “celebrated” the last
few New Years Eves, but this
one I believe deserves some
attention, a ceremonial
GOODBYE!

We have all learned a LOT
this last year!

We have reinvented how we do just about
everything!

Some working remotely, most schooling remotely.
Very few of us remained unchanged by 2020, if any.

Sisterhood has been challenged with reinventing our
roles. How can we fill the void of what we have
historically done in a global pandemic?

I feel we have done “ok”. I think we can do better. I
believe that 2021 holds new promise.

In that vein, we are looking for new members, with
new ideas. We often have the same women filling the
same positions for years, and while some enjoy that
as they know the job, and it is fulfilling for them,
others need a well deserved break!

We have some key board positions that need to be
filled.

The most blatant of which is our Ways and Means
(fundraising).

Please reach out to myself, or any other Sisterhood
board member if you feel you have some time,
energy and new ideas to contribute (or even old ideas
in a new light).

We welcome everyone to contribute to the betterment
of Sisterhood, and by extension….our community.

B’Shalom,
Happy New Year!!!
In Sisterhood,
Karyn Lehmann 
President, Sisterhood,
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org

This new calendar year
brings to us hope that there is
a light at the end of this long
Covid tunnel. Meanwhile,
until it will all be over, we at
SJL know how important is to
teach our children Judaism
and Jewish values, so we
continue to meet on Zoom
every Sunday and learn with

music and interactive ways.
This time of the year is the Jewish month of

Shevat, on this month we celebrate the holiday of Tu
B’Shevat, the new year of the trees, a Jewish Arbor
day.  The holiday is observed on the 15th (tu) of the
Hebrew month of Shevat. It is a late addition to the
Hebrew calendar. The holiday is nowhere in the
Bible and first appears in the Mishna.

This year, we can celebrate Tu B’Shevat in the
outdoors in a safe way. We can go hiking in nature,
have some family or alone time, clean a small area in
the park or we can stay in the comfort of our home
and take care of our own garden or just plant a new
plant in a pot.

Let us appreciate nature and most of all be safe.
Wishing all of us a wonderful and healthy 2021.

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education & Youth, sjl@emanuelsb.org
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SISTERHOOD CHAT

Are you tired of the “new
normal” and miss connecting

with people? 

Join Sisterhood to
socialize on Zoom--

no agenda, just time to
chat!

Splendid Sociable Sunday: 

January 31 @ 4:00 pm

Find the Zoom link in the Weekly News
email from Congregation Emanu El.

Questions? Contact us at
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org

We note with sorrow the recent death of 

Dr. Robert Allen Soltz
Brother to Dr. William Soltz

Robert is survived by his wife, Kay and sons,
Zachary and Aaron, brothers, William and
Edwin and their families. Dr. Soltz resided in
Wichita, Kansas.

May the memories of the righteous 
be for a blessing

Mental Health Awareness in Action
Spiritual resilience

Leaving the strangest year we’ve ever been through,
we look ahead to 2021. And now it’s especially smart
to check in on our spiritual resilience. Our what? you
may ask. 

According to Nick Arnett, expert on crisis
intervention, who led a workshop this summer for
Redlands CERT (Community Emergency Response
Team) members, the 3 important types of resiliency
are physical, emotional/psychological, and spiritual. 

When we are in spiritual distress, our response tends
to get us caught up in selfish and survivalist thinking.
We lose track of the longer term and we find time
zipping by or slowing to a molasses crawl. (Sound
familiar?) Neither pace is accurate or helpful. Our
vision narrows into the proverbial tunnel and lets us
ignore the consequences of our actions.

Nick says spiritual recovery helps us restore normal
time and allows us to see the wider picture. He urges
us to “pause and plan.” A little meditation or prayer
goes a long way. Or just stepping back for that wider,
more careful look. 

A Mayo Clinic health newsletter says:
“You can be spiritual by reflecting on your
own life and its purpose, and connecting to
something larger than yourself, whether
through religious worship, art, music or the
natural world.”

What really matters to you? Pause and consider.
Doing just that makes you stronger, more resilient. 

So, if your joy and strength in life comes from music,
when you’re feeling too stressed – play music, sing.
Or if it’s art – paint, create something beautiful in
your garden, in your sewing, in woodworking. Or
insist on taking time to meditate, to pray. And go
outside for a walk or just to sit under a tree and watch
the birds. This is how you grow stronger, more
resilient. This is what we all need in order to be
present for our lives and to cope with all the stresses,
especially this strange COVID-19 life. 

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)
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FFaammiillyy  aanndd  FFrriieennddss
HHaavvddaallaahh  wwiitthh

SSiisstteerrhhoooodd!!

SSaattuurrddaayy
JJaannuuaarryy  99,,  22002211

66::0000  ppmm

LLeett’’ss  wweellccoommee  22002211
wwiitthh  lloovveedd  oonneess..  

IInnvviittee  yyoouurr  ffaammiillyy  aanndd
ffrriieennddss  wwhheerreevveerr  tthheeyy

lliivvee  ttoo  jjooiinn  uuss  oonn  ZZoooomm!!

Find the Zoom link in the Weekly News
email from Congregation Emanu El.

Questions? Contact us at
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org
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MAKE A 
DIFFERENCE AT 
CONGREGATION 

EMANU EL

It’s New Year’s resolution time again! 
Why not make a resolution to support 

your congregation and keep the flame of 
Judaism alive in the Inland Empire!

HERE’S HOW  
YOU CAN HELP

It’s as easy as 1, 2, 3!

1. It’s not just about money, but of 
course money always helps! Click 

to go to https://emanuelsb.org/donate 
where you can donate safely and securely.

2. Join a committee or a task force! 
There’s always something to do. 

Meet new friends and make real changes 
to how our congregation works. Contact 
Stuart Sweet at stuart@chescanet.com or 
Dr. Susan Damron at clift-macaw@msn.
com to learn more. 

3. Participate in board meetings!  
Meetings of the board of directors 

and Sisterhood are open to all members. 
The schedule of board meetings can be 
found at https://emanuelsb.org/events. 
All meetings are held safely over Zoom.

For more information, contact the office 
at 909-307-0400!

https://emanuelsb.org/donate
mailto:stuart@chescanet.com
mailto://clift-macaw@msn.com
mailto://clift-macaw@msn.com
https://emanuelsb.org/events
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CELEBRATE MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. WEEKEND WITH US!
Congregation Emanu El and 
Temple Beth El are joining 
together to celebrate Martin 
Luther King, Jr. weekend. We 
will hold a joint service on 
Friday evening, January 15th, 
7:30 PM, during which we will 
pay tribute to Dr. King’s legacy. 

Then on Saturday 
evening, January 16th, 
beginning at 6 PM, we 
will hold a Havdallah service 
followed by a screening of 
SHARED LEGACIES: The 
African-American Jewish Civil 

Rights Alliance. At the end of the film, we will hold a discussion about the critical 
issues addressed in it. 

The crucial historical lessons of Black-Jewish cooperation are revisited and revived 
in this urgent call to action. The modern alliance between African-Americans 

and Jewish Americans dates to the NAACP founding in 1909. Since then, 
both groups have endured segregation and racism, from the codified bigotry 
of southern Jim Crow laws, to blatantbias in real estate, employment, higher 
education and politics. Common cause was found in the turbulent ‘60s Civil 

Rights era, as Jewish leaders backed Dr. King’s efforts at racial equality and 
harmony. Yet, the relationship has frayed in recent years, as a once mighty 

bond of support and respect has seemingly faded, been forgotten or ignored. 
Shared Legacies contends with issues of systemic racism that engulf us in 

the current 
national crisis 

and pursues 
the aspiration 

of Dr. King to 
create a “coalition of 

conscience.”

All events are 
free and are 

held securely 
over zoom. Visit 

emanuelsb.org 
for details. 
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COVID-19 AND 
CONGREGATION EMANU EL

 ~get the story ~

OUR BUILDING

YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!

SERVICES
As of December 1, 2020, our 
building on Ford Street is 100% 
closed to the public. No one will be let 
in without an appointment. This step has 
been taken to make sure our community 
and our staff is protected. 

Because of the severity of the pandemic, 
we will not allow socializing outside the 
building, even with social distancing and 
face masks. This applies to everyone.

If you need scrip or something else from the 
temple, call us at 909-307-0400 between 
9am and 3pm Monday through Friday. We 
can arrange for contactless pickup or we 
can mail something to you. 

The month of January is expected to be the worst month of the pandemic. 
It’s true, a vaccine is right around the corner and it can’t come soon enough. But, it will still 
take several months for everyone to get vaccinated. Until then, it’s up to you:

Don’t visit your friends at home. The government and the media both agree, in-home 
gatherings are the #1 way that COVID-19 spreads right now. Use Zoom, call people on the 
phone, or send an old-fashioned letter. Staying away from each other is the best defense we 
have right now. 

Wear a mask whenever you are outside. The coronavirus can hang in the air much longer 
than you’d think. Get in the habit of putting on your mask before you walk out of the house 
and don’t take it off until you are back home safely. If 100% of people did this, it would be just 
as effective as a vaccine.

We will continue online-only 
services until it is safe to reopen. 
Even after state guidelines allow us to offer 
in-person services, our task force will take 
the advice of doctors within our community. 

Until then, our Zoom services are open 
to all. First-time visitors must use their 
real first and last name in Zoom and turn 
on their cameras. This is done to keep a 
safe environment for all. If there are any 
problems at all, our Facebook feed is 
open to all. Go to https://facebook.com/
emanuelredlands to watch services if you 
can’t get into Zoom. No registration is 
needed.

Stay safe and we'll all be together again soon.

https://facebook.com/emanuelredlands
https://facebook.com/emanuelredlands


Your Sisterhood gift shop is closed January and February. 

The New Year is a our time for inventory maintenance and computer data updates.

Trees of Life for Tu B'Shevat and Groggers for
Purim will be counted first.

Please contact Temple Administrator Judy Filisinger 909-307-0400 if you have
pressing needs or questions.

Your all volunteer Gift Shop Team.

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP

OUR SCRIP PROGRAM NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT
USE SCRIP - IT’S EASY TO GET STARTED

Currently, scrip cards for vendors not
available for purchase on-line can be

provided with limited-contact . 

ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT THE SCRIP
PROGRAM

CONTACT JULIE STRAIN AT
951-317-2003 OR

SCRIP@EMANUELSB.ORG
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in 
January and wish them a Mazal Tov:

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Max Hanover by Marsha and George Hanover 
Ruth Becker by Linda Rhein
Marlene Becker Goldblum by Linda Rhein 
William Becker by Linda Rhein
Wendy Cherry by Linda Rhein
Leon Arnold by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith 
Tobia Kaiser by Arnold Kaiser
Hal Herman by Harriet Herman
Bob Kipper by Judy Miller
Milton Powell by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Dorothy Eskin by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Albert Weiss by Esther Weiss
Sophie Peters by Shauna and Walt Van Horn 
George Siddell by Patricia Berger
Matilda Siddel by Patricia Berger
Yetta and Samuel Schwartz by Deborah and Daniel 
Schwartz
Irvin Yafee by Deborah and Daniel Schwartz

In Memory of…
Robert Soltz by Marjorie and Jeffrey Henkin 
Robert Soltz by Carole and Mel Friedland
Robert Soltz by Stephanie and Douglas Kleiner 
Leon Darling by Lisa Wise-Wolk and Kerry Wolk 
Leon Darling by Francine Wixen

In Appreciation of…
My Hanukkah Honey by Karyn Lehmann
Stuart Sweet by Karyn and Stephen Lehmann

In Honor of …
Sarah Spears and Dan Rowlands’ wedding by Lisa 
Wise-Wolk and Kerry Wolk

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Mae Cohen by Monique Coleman
Jacqueline Q. Russler by Gwynneth Russler
Albert Weiss by Esther Weiss 
Herman Roshwald by Stanley Roshwold
Pauline Forman  by Myral Bellman

In Memory of…
Robert Soltz by Ethel McAfee
Robert Soltz by Vickie and Steve Becker

In Appreciation of… 
Leslie Soltz by Karyn and Steve Lehmann

RABBI REZNICK DISCRETIONARY FUND
In appreciation of…
Laura Geller Presentation by Margie Orland
Hanukkah Bags by Karyn and Stephen Lehmann

CEMETERY FUND
In memory of…
Brian Press by Carol Press Pristoop

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
In Memory of…
Robert Soltz by Lisa Wise-Wolk and Kerry Wolk
Leon Darling by Joyce and Barry Eskin

For the Recovery of…
Toni Barney by Joyce and Barry Eskin

WILLIAM RUSSLER MEMORIAL ARCHIVES
FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeit of…
Jacqueline Q. Russler by Nicole Russler
Morris Skolnek by Vickie and Steve Becker
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1-January Leon Schwartz
3-January Howard Sukenik
7-January Lawrence Raphael
8-January Karen Levine
9-January Eric Beasley
11-January Emma Lehmann
13-January Howard Snyder
14-January Daniel Uffer
15-January Jordaniel Wolk
16-January Judith Charlick
17-January Habtnesh Ezra

20-January Judith Whitner
21-January Jeanne Raynes
21-January Debra Holder
23-January Gideon Feinstein (18 years old)
25-January Shawna Waldron
27-January Melvin Eirew
27-January James Knox
28-January Scott Wilkie
30-January Grace Lehmann
31-January Caleb Raynes (9 years old)



The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of January: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

January 1-2 January 8-9 January 15-16 January 22-23 January 29-30

Hugo Blum
Esther Braviroff

Helen Buchman
William Burnett
Ruth Comstock

Anne Cornell
 Lillian Donenfeld
Dorathy Eckstein
Madeline Finkle
Esther Fox
Sam Fox

Dr. Marvin Gorenberg
Rachel Harris
Henry Helman

Seymore Howard
Simon Kaicener
Tobia Kaiser
Aaron Kattan
William Katzman
Louis Kitay
 Jacob Kushner
Al Lavitt
Anna Lazar
Esther Levin
 Ira Lewis
Betty Lytle
Daniel Marcus
Harry Mathews

Blanch Paleg
Joseph Petrushkin
Evelyn Press
Bernard Rest
Abraham Rosenzweig
Rose Rubel
Hyman Shane
Tillie Shane
 Paula Silberman
Samuel Smith
Jess Speyer
Emma Strauss
Lillian Sutton
Beatrice Walder

Katherine Zucker

Harry Abber
Rita Albert
Dan Bennell
Max Berman
 Yetta Berman
Jack Blumberg

Benjamin Braviroff
Philip Cohn
Sophie Forman
Esther Fox

Henrietta Goodman
Gable Gorenberg

 Faith Gross
Becky Hanover
Barbara Hurok
Beatrice Kahn

Bea Levenson
Percy Levenson
Morris Meyer
 Charles Moniak
Curtiss Mueller
 Roberta Nickerson
Henry Offe
Joseph Olenick
Barbara Parkin
Jordan Patrovsky
Isadore Press
Roger Press
Mickel Rappaport

Benjamin Rifkin
 Guenther Rimbach
Maurice Rogers

Morris Rosenberg
Herman Roshwald

Rose Schapiro
Joseph Schulman
Louis Singer

Morris Skolnek
 Shirley Snofsky
Dora Snyder

Rabbi Abraham
Solomon

LeRoy Teeter
Henry Weinberg

Lillie Weinberg
Bernice Weingarten

Sypera Wilkin
Morris Wiseman
Hyman Zlatin

Benjamin Axelrod
Ethel Bittker

 Max Buchman
Audrey Chieffo
Jennie Davis

Marcia Frisch
Mark Greenky
Isadore Greenwald
 Rose Hankin
Erma Haydis
Lionel Heller

Bessie Horwitz
 Kenneth Irom
Bess Jarson
Belle Kantor
Harold Kassel
Joel Kaufman
Robert Kaufman
Allen Kayrell
William Klein
Julius Kreger
Florence Kristal
Norman Leviant
Shirley Levin

Marian Marker
Walter Newberger
David Paris
 Yetta Picker
Elayne Raynes

Al Robbins
 Yetta Robbins
Yetta Robbins
Dorothy Robin

Dr. Schachtel
Sam Skadron

Larry Swain
Joe Tishkoff
Saul Upin
Barnett Vaugall
Lynne Wallach
Mildred Weiner

Esther Weitzman
 Harry Yaroslow
Charles Yelsa

Pearl Alexander
Samuel Arbeitsman
Rose Aronoff
 William Atlas
Jennie Berman
Samuel Blumenthal
 Sadie Bresnick
Melvyn Carsman
 Eve Charlick
Florence Connell

Anna Cooperberg
 Lester Cooperberg
Michael Craely

James Darling
Joseph Erlanger
Max Goodman
Aurelian Iancu
Adam Kaufman
 Arthur Krooth
Fannie Lapides

Anne Lebowitz
Bernice Lipsky
 Tillie Lubey
Fay Meyer
Rose Meyers

Joseph Persh
Katie Philipson

Maysel Reyman
 Georgia Richmond
James Rosen
Jennie Rothstein
Jenny Scher
Ida Shapiro
Dorothy Sharelson

Harriet Stein
Herman Stein

Samuel Steinsapir
Rose Stelzer
Jack Vaugall
Peter Virshup
David Walder
Melvin Walder
Shirley Weinstein
Fannie Weisser

Anna Blaiss
Luella Cohen
 Carol Corbin
Maury Doros
 Alan Eisner
Louis Fox
Rhoda Fox
Natalie Gilbert
Lillian Gimble
Stanley Helfman
 Rose Hirsch
Sylvia Irom
Gertrude Kerner
Samuel Klein
Betty Kress
Ralph Kress
Minnie Kritzer
Leah Levene
S. Harry Litsky
Steven Lubey
 Morry Miller
William Pass

Evelyn Raphael
Louis Rosenberg
Bessye Schulman
Samuel Snyder
Rebecca Solter
Jan Weinstein
 Morris Williky
Sarah Zeller
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1495 Ford Street - Redlands CA 92373
 (909)307-0400
www. emanuelsb. org email:cee@emanuelsb. org

LINDY REZNICK - RABBI - (909) 307-0400 ext 1000 - rabbireznick@emanuelsb. org
JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL - CANTOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1001 - cantorjenbv@gmail. com

HILLEL COHN - RABBI EMERITUS - rabbihcohn1@cs. com
JUDY FILSINGER - ADMINISTRATOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1002 - templeadmin@emanuelsb. org

MARCELA LAVI - DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION & YOUTH - 
JERRY RIPLEY - ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Stuart Sweet - President • Dr. Susan Damron - 1st Vice President

Michael Reiter - Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld - Chief Financial Officer
Member-At-Large: Marvin Reiter

Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President 
Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood

DIRECTORS
Rhian Beutler • Jay Donenfeld • Graham Ohayon • Michael Paisner

Tim Plueger • Rachael Raynes • Leslie Soltz • Scott Wilkie
Member of Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)

OFFICE HOURS - Monday-Thursday 9:00AM to 5:00 PM; Friday 9:00 AM-4:00 PM 
THE BULLETIN - CONGREGATION EMANU EL
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POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373

JANUARY 2021 PAGE 12


	_GoBack

